
In Jeremiah 18, God sends the prophet 

Jeremiah to the potterõs house in order to 

learn something through demonstration.  

By the way, I love that God does this!  

Sometimes, words just arenõt enough.  We 

need to SEE it for ourselves.  

 

Jeremiah, seeing the potter start over with 

same clay that had fallen apart, learned 

that there are times God does the same 

thing with us.  We fall apart and God starts 

anew ð not with someone else, but with us.  This is some-

thing that we all experience in our lives: sometimes in big, 

dramatic ways ð sometimes much less noticeable ways, but 

real nevertheless.  So, what does this look like? 

 

Here is what Iõm NOT saying.  I do not believe that God caus-

es us to fall apart.  God doesnõt make us go through tough 

times.  God doesnõt slam our lives to the ground with disease, 

famine, hurt, and brokenness just so that God can òteach us 

a lessonó or òtest us.ó  Those things happen (and far to fre-

quently, I might add) for the simple reason thatéthey just do.  

Our bodyõs cells donõt always cooperate in the way theyõre 

designed to.  Cold weather fronts and warm weather fronts 

come together and create storms.  Drought comes upon land 

due to climate, and unfortunately, because we havenõt always 

cared for our climate.  Put another way, God doesnõt cause 

these things to happen.  Rather, God is with us when they do 

happen. 

 

But happen, they do.  And so, when our lives, not yet fully 

formed, fall apart, God takes us up, adds a bit of water 

(remember your baptism and be thankful J), and with slow, 

steady movements, helps us to re-form our lives.  God 

doesnõt yank us into a good place in life. The result would be 

just like our Claymation video - a bit disjointed and unpleas-

ant.  And thatõs just not how God works. 

 

Maybe youõre reading this, and youõre in the midst of a  

òfall apartó time in life.  Maybe youõre reading this and you 

wouldnõt describe it as a òfall apartó time, but somethingõs 

definitely askew.  Maybe youõre reading this and life is pretty 

good and well formed, but thereõs just something that isnõt 

quite right.  My invitation to you is this: allow the clay of your 

life, your faith, your family, your career, your health ð all of it 

ð allow it to get folded up, and allow God ð the master potter 

ð to begin re-forming something ð someone ð that from the 

very beginning was called ògoodó and òbeautiful.ó 

 

 

You are beautiful, loved, and worthy. 

Pastor Brian  
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GOD told Jeremiah, òUp on your feet! Go to the 

potterõs house. When you get there, Iõll tell you 

what I have to say.ó  So I went to the potterõs 

house, and sure enough, the potter was there, 

working away at his wheel. Whenever the pot the 

potter was working on turned out badly, as 

sometimes happens when you are working with 

clay, the potter would simply start over and use 

the same clay to make another pot.  Then GODõs 

Message came to me: òCanõt I do just as this 

potter does, people of Israel?ó GODõs Decree! 

òWatch this potter. In the same way that this 

potter works his clay, I work on you, people of 

Israel.ó 

From Jeremiah 18 

 

When I was a senior in High School, I was in a 

biology class with a friend, Larry Fox (yep, heõd 

eventually turn out to be my brother-in-law) who 

despised the monotony of the class, the teach-

erõs worksheets, andéwell, the whole thing 

about it.  And so, together, we tolerated it.  Mis-

ery loves company, right?   

 

Time eventually came for the class to give group 

presentations on a topic of our choice.  Larry and 

I decided that weõd team up and conquer the 

boredom like a knight wields his sword in order 

to save the day.  We decided to give a presenta-

tion on dinosaurs (yeah, the resulting grade  

wasnõt fantastic).  And so, how do you conquer 

boredom?  Thatõs right! By making a Claymation 

video of dinosaurs in a shoebox diorama.  And so 

we did!  And, if you ask us (even to this day), the 

video was stellar.  Maybe not James Cameron 

quality, but good.  That being said, I donõt quite 

remember how we made it about biology. 

 

Anyway, the amateur Claymation technique we 

utilized was this: We make our dinosaurs, plants, 

palm trees (research may have been lacking), 

and even a lake out of Crayola Molding Clay.  It 

was a sight to behold!  Getting everything into its 

well thought out place, we would take a picture 

of it.  Then, quickly, weõd move everything just a 

bit so that, like a flip-book, when the resulting 

pictures were looked at in a rapid sequence, the 

illusion would be autonomous movement on the 

part of the T-Rex.   

 

The trick that we learned was this: while it may 

seem like a shortcut to move the clay drastically 

between shots, it actually resulted in a very un-

pleasant and disjointed final product.  Slow and 

steady will, in fact, win the race. 
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COMMITTEE CORNER 
 

 
 

Trustees: 
A friendly reminder: if you are the last one to leave the church after any event, whether itõs the 

worship service or a meeting, please make sure the building is locked up and the doors are 

shut tightly.   
 

Missions: 
The Missions Committee  wants to thank you for your generous donations to help others in 

2017!  
 

Finance: 
Many thanks to everyone who contributed to the Silent Auction, either by donating items and/

or bidding on them.  The total raised toward our Miracle Sunday was $1,541! 

 

  

      

   Words to remember: 

    

   -The squeaky wheel may get the grease, 

       or it may be the first one to be replaced! 

 

   -Actions speak louder than words, 

       but not nearly as often! 
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1: Jean Austin 

5: Tom Turek 

5: Cathy Chubb 

7: Martha West 

8: Steve Lett 

15: Loretta Kellogg 

20: Duane Ginther 

23: Dave Draggoo 

25: John & Joan Peck 

27: Millie Fochtman 

27: Clarice Schocke 

29: David Ott 

 

 

 

 

 

January Volunteers: 

7:  Tom & Sandy Turek 

14: Lois Hartwick/Jo Hollenbeck 

21:  Matt & Lori Wagner 

28: Nancy Koerner 

 

 

Coffee Hour: 

Head Usher:  

Letters to God from Kids: 

Dear God, 

please change the taste of  

asparagus.  its gross.  thanks. 
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                      Celebration of our                                  

     Volunteer Leaders! 

 

We are implementing a process of much-deserved recognition of 

our volunteer leaders who have taken on leadership roles in the 

many, many ministries of this church.  Throughout the year, weõll 

take time to recognize these volunteer leaders.  On Sunday      

mornings, weõll recognize and show our appreciation to one such 

leader, as well as share a short note of appreciation in the monthly 

LUMinary Newsletter.  As you see these folks, as well as those they 

are leading in ministry, please be sure to offer a word of thanks! 

 

 

Bill and Sue DodgeñLaingsburg Area Food Bank Leadership 

For more than 5 years, Bill and Sue have been very involved in the 

Laingsburg Area Food Bank, Sue as a Volunteer coordinator, head 

buyer, and the wearer of many additional hats.  Bill has also served 

as the Food Bankõs chairperson and director.  Due to their leader-

ship, guidance, labor, and a team of terrific volunteers, tens- even 

hundreds-of thousands of meals have been provided for hungry 

neighbors among us. 

 

Bill and Sue, for your leadership, your hard work, and for your dedi-

cation to the ministry of Laingsburg United Methodist Church, we 

want to recognize you and offer our sincerest appreciation. 

 

 

Carrie Rathbun Hawks, Clint Hawks, and Cheri Ramirez ð  

      Co-Leaders of the Core Youth Group 

In the ever-growing and always adjusting ministry that is LUMCõs 

Core Youth Group, you have continued to help nurture the youth 

who are entrusted to your care, leadership, and nurture.  The ener-

gy, time, and prayer that you each invest into this ministry is evident 

by the fruit of your work.  Each week (including in-between time), 

youth from all across our community gather together.  Theyõve 

learned to pray, ask questions, and crawl outside of whatever shell 

they came in with.  

 

And so, Carrie, Clint, and Cheri, for your leadership, your hard work, 

and for your dedication to the ministry of Laingsburg United Method-

ist Church, we want to recognize you and offer our sincerest appreci-

ation. 

 

 

Jessie Sebenick ð Sunday School Superintendent and VBS  

      Leadership 

We know that caring for our children and raising them in the church, 

learning of Godõs love for them, is of great importance.  Jessie has 

named that importance and works throughout the year with Pastor 

Brian and many other volunteers to ensure that our Sunday School 

program continues to run smoothly with a wonderful curriculum, 

and, once again, wonderful volunteers.  In addition to her volunteer 

leadership with the Sunday School program, Jessie has also been 

very instrumental in organizing and implementing our annual Vaca-

tion Bible School, 

 

Jessie, for your leadership, your hard work, and for your dedication 

to the ministry of Laingsburg United Methodist Church, we want to 

recognize you and offer our sincerest appreciation. 

 

 

Tammy Wagner ð President, LUMCõs United Methodist Women 

For the past two years, Tammy has taken on the volunteer task of 

serving as LUMCõs UMW President.  This has placed Tammy in charge 

of coordinating a number of missions, tasks, and aspects of this won-

derful group.  She has worked hard, and continues to serve Christ and 

others alongside a number of faithful and fun-filled women of this 

church. 

 

Tammy, for your continued leadership, your hard work, and for your 

dedication to the ministry of Laingsburg United Methodist Church, we 

want to recognize you and offer our sincerest appreciation. 
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òTHE COREó 

YOUTH GROUP NEWS  

 

 

A Core Christmas! 

Back by popular demand was our progressive dinner Christmas party. Thanks to Pastor Brian, 
Stephanie and M&M for doing appetizers and a great gingerbread house-building contest. Cheri and 
Roger Ramirez provided the main course along with trivia and our second-annual wrapping game 
(the girls won).  To end the evening, we went to the Yates' home where mom Adrienne made crepes 
along with a build-it-yourself crepe bar. We closed the night with our rousing Christmas bingo game 
and white elephant gift exchange. From globes and canned stewed tomatoes to a slime-making kit 
and toilet paper, there was no shortage of fun items to pick from that brought lots of laughter. Enjoy 
the photos of our frolicking! 

 

 

 

Wrapping 

Winning wrappers 

Boys       

wrapping 

Winning gingerbread house 

Bingo boys 

Carrie & Cheri 
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MOVIE WITH THE PASTOR  
 

No movie in January.  
 
 




